Democratic Women of Mecklenburg County
General Membership Meeting

Little Rock AME, Cultural Center

401 N. McDowell St.

Charlotte, NC  28205

Wednesday, May 9, 2018

President Connie Green-Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.

Mary Milan led the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Connie Green-Johnson invited all elected officials, candidates, new members and guests to stand and be recognized.

Lisa Ellsworth, 1st VP introduced the program and recognized Laura DiFraia, Chair of Issues & Resolutions Committee as moderator.  
The panel:

· Dimple Ajmera, (former member Charlotte Housing Authority) City Council
· Cozzie Watkins, Planning Commission

· Beth Pickering, Community Relations Committee

· Tiffani Teachey, (1) Charlotte Business Inclusion Committee (2) Privatization & Competition Advisory Committee

· Jill Walker, Historic District Commission

Laura DiFraia outlined DWMC initiatives focused on recruiting, mentoring and training women to run for elected office.  Through past and present members, knowledge can be gleaned to create a road map to office.  One avenue toward achieving knowledge and connections is through serving on a City or County board.
Emily Kunze, Deputy Clerk of City and Janice Paige, Clerk to Mecklenburg BOCC each gave a brief overview of the process of applying for various advisory boards and committees.  Those interested in applying or needing further information were directed to visit the websites of the City and County.  

Emily Kunze explained the importance of serving.  The City Council has 33 Boards with approximately 400 members.  Appointments to these Boards are primarily made by the City Council.  Visit http://charlottenc.gov/CityClerk/Pages/BoardsandCommissions.aspx for further information.  On June 11th, 2018 the City Council will make their nominations to fill Board vacancies.  The process is competitive and those interested should seek out their Council Member for support, etc.
Janice Paige stated the County Commission has 40+ Advisory Boards.  Appointments are primarily made by the County Commissioners.  Janice explained the process to apply.  

https://www.mecknc.gov/CountyManagersOffice/BOCC/AdvisoryBoards/Pages/Default.aspx?redirect=charmeck for further information.
Each panel member then spoke briefly about their experience serving on these advisory boards/committees:

· Dimple Ajmera:  Need 6 votes to be appointed; therefore you need to run a “mini campaign” to garner support.  Pick an issue you are passionate about and apply to that board.  Develop a network of supporters that will lobby on your behalf.  Boards look for diversity in race, gender, age, view point and skill set. 

· Cozzie Watkins:  Terms are 3 yrs., with 2 consecutive terms.  Must attend 75% of meetings.  She gave examples of how advisory boards make a difference in the community, citing Transit Oriented Development (TOD), housing affordability, growth in areas such as South End and long range development plans.  Emphasized that you do not need to be an “expert” in order to serve.

· Beth Pickering:  Introduced the specifics of the committee and stated that as a member of any committee you will “get out of it what you put into it”.  She advised following your passions when applying for a board or committee.  

· Tiffani Teachey:  Sits on 2 committees and finds that the experience is rewarding when you realize that your voice is being “added to the conversation”.  

· Jill Walker:  Through serving she has realized that “not everyone is suited to run for an elected office” but Committees, Commissions and Advisory Boards can affect the City and County in vital ways.  

The floor was opened for questions.

BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes of April 11th, 2018:  Suzanne Elsberry Schweikert moved to approve and they were unanimously approved.

Treasurer Elaine Bermudez gave a brief treasurer’s report.  

Marilou Mabe 3rd VP Precincts and GOTV:  Reported Tuesday election results in all races.  14% State-wide turn out and 11% Mecklenburg County turn out.  May 18th election results will be certified.  

Suzanne Elsbery Schweikert, Chair Ways & Means Committee reminded everyone that the Paint the Town Blue Gala will be held August 9th at Temple Israel.  Taking pledges now and encourages all to contribute.

Susan Marcus, Chair Hospitality Committee reminded all that following the meeting the first Mentor Program would get underway.  Location moved and will now meet on the first floor of the Cultural Center.

Announcements were read by Suzanne Zeitouni, Secretary.

Motion to adjourn by Cozzie Watkins and 2nd Vivian Spruill at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Zeitouni

Secretary

